

Red River Valley Charter School administration@redrivervalleycs.com P.O. Box 742 Red River, N.M. 87558 575-754-6117

April 20, 2020

Dear Families,

Welcome to week three of home learning. The teachers and I wanted to take a moment to let you and your child(ren) know that we appreciate the effort you are putting in to make the most of RRVCS distance learning. The teachers are working diligently and continuing to provide quality instruction during this unprecedented turn of events due to COVID-19.

Please make sure your child is actively participating during the direct teaching lessons (either live or on flash drive) because the information is vital to success of the lesson. Although study hall is optional, it is during study hall that students can ask questions, gain clarification, and receive reteach in areas of confusion. Mrs. Boren is available to open a study hall for those needing additional support (let the classroom teacher know and she will organize it with Mrs. Boren), and Ms. Parker continues to conduct a study hall of her own, too. If your child(ren) would see Ms. Parker and/or Mrs. Hawkes in the regular school setting, please encourage participation in these two study halls because the sessions are designed just for him/her.

This last quarter grade is pass or fail, therefore participation is key to success. Please feel free to reach out to your child's teacher and/or me with concerns. We want our families to know that we are here for you and do not expect you to do the teaching. We want to reduce any stress that you may be feeling about home learning. Students have access to the teachers via google classroom, dojo, seesaw, email, text, and phone. We encourage you to use resources provided by the teachers and to have confidence that we are here to help.

RRVCS will continue to provide meals for our students. If you have other children who are not enrolled in RRVCS, are 18 years old or younger, and live with you, you can order a meal for him/her too. Please reach out to Mrs. Lewis or myself to add a family member.

Be well, Kimberly Ritterhouse School Administrator